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Treasurer’s Report 2019
Dear members,

I am pleased to say that the club has made a profit this year 2018/19 of over £4k after a few challenging years for the club financially.  The main reason for this is the continued hard work undertaken by the committee, coaches and parents in supporting the club.
Key points from the Financial Statement for 2018/19 are: -
•
Bank balance has recovered well this year compared to 2017/18;

•
Income has increased mainly due to our successful hosting of gala's and fundraising activities throughout the year, with special thanks to Leanne Milburn for her hard work and effort in organising the fundraising activities on behalf of the club, the club have managed to secure funding this year from Stockton Borough Council and Thirteen Housing. However, there was a reduction in clothing income after the TYR introduction last year and also a reduction in subscriptions as a number of swimmers left the club during the year and were not replaced in the squads immediately;

•
Pool hire costs from Tees Active continue to increase year on year and that by about 3% but also by an increase in sessions on the year;

•
Clothing costs are down this year due to TYR purchases last year;

•
Equipment costs increased due to the purchase of a PA system for galas;

•
Savings on travel costs were made this year due to the reduced number of National Competitions attended by the club and also savings on training costs;

•
We must continue to be sensible with cash and continue to build a reserve of cash in order for 2019/20 to be another successful year financial for the club.

As in previous years I would like that thank Don Briggs for his continuing efforts “on the door” on a Saturday morning as this an invaluable service and for the weekly banking he does on behalf of the club.  Also, thanks to Lynn Shepherd for all her hard work as Club Secretary and the hours she puts into the administrative part of the club.

Lastly thank you to Mark Blackmore who has helped me in my first year as Treasurer, especially with all the issues at the beginning with the bank.

Denise Roberts

Treasurer
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	



